
 

Moruya  29 November 2022 

Invocation. For good food, for good friendship and the privilege to serve we give thanks. 

Four Way Test of the things we think, say or do. Is it the TRUTH? Is it FAIR to all concerned? Will it build  

GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?  

President Shirl’s Board. Vice President Andrew Elek; Immediate Past President Chris Manahan; Secretary Andrew Elek 
Treasurer Jeff Proud Director Club Service Keith Armstrong; Meal Numbers John Hayes; Program John Gillett; Bulletin John 
Sewell; Membership Peter Smith; Director International Shirl Hayes; Director Vocational Pauline Gleeson; Director Community 
Service   Col Jay;  Director Youth Service Rhonnie Sourh Rotary Foundation Keith Armstrong; Catering Projects Ward Hack, Jan 
Young and Allan Veness; Protection Col Jay; ShelterBox Alan Shephard. 

SHIRL’S SHENANIGINS  

 Four new members. After a time of loss and concern for our 

future, things are looking up. In four weeks we have four new 

wonderful members.  

Rhonnie South who works in community Development for the 

Shire Council and was part of the effort to get washing machine 

tokens and hot showers for the homeless in Moruya.  

Steve Picton’s Limousine gives tours, transport and disability 

services.   

Mervyn Jamison has been an active Rotarian in Adelaide and 

worked in Transport and Machine Sales.  

Vere Grey will be our Christmas present from Batemans Bay Ro-

tary where she and husband Gary were both President twice. 

Vere has an impressive sanitation project in the Philippines which 

has been supported by Global Grants.   

‘It is getting desperate,’ I wrote about the kiosk two weeks ago. 

The kiosk is saved by a strong arm, I mean Armstrong – the young 

one – Tony who has offered to be Manager. The kiosk has a fresh 

coat of paint and the jockey club is supplying new benchtops. 

However increased competition from other food suppliers, which 

the Jockey Club supports, may force more readjustments.  

What a laugh was Agatha Crusty a very clever comedy with a 

mind twisting plot and professional acting especially by our trilogy 

of Gilletts. The bring your own nibbles at our table were of the 

highest quality and 18 Rotarians the best company. If you have 

not been it is the best night’s entertainment anywhere in the Eu-

robodalla. 

Moruya Rotary feel proud. Makadde Ethell writes in an email to 

Phil Smith ‘I have been accepted into a Bachelor of Health Science 

at the Australian National University of Canberra, a pre med 

course only accepting 60 students per cohort. This course is availa-

ble to students before they study the Doctor of Medicine and Sur-

gery at ANU, which in the future I intend to do. I can honestly say 

that my university application was strongly benefited by my in-

volvement in the National Youth Science Forum, of which my 

attendance could not have been possible without the help of 

Moruya Rotary.’   

Another special week.    Shirl 

Last Week– Progress Report on CAERH 

We welcomed Counsellor Rob Pollock, the newly 
elected President of 
CAERH, who summarised 
the present position and 
the way ahead. 

Based on his experience in 
leading the efforts to up-
date the hospital’s Oncolo-
gy Unit, he was confident 
that there would be public 
support for CAERH. Based 
on the Bega experience in 
achieving carers accommodation, he forecast a 
lengthy campaign, working closely with the new 
hospital building contractors. 

Mervyn Jamieson Induction 

(Sadly in Pauline’s absence 
photographs of this event are 
lacking). 

Both Mervyn and his 
partner Sharyn Bais have 
years of Rotary experi-
ence as members of a 
South Australian  Club. 
Both had  been Presi-
dents - Mervyn for sev-
eral years. To some extent this history led to burn-
out. 

So, a welcome return to Rotary  for  Mervyn, with 
Sharyn as partner. 

Rosters for Christmas and January 

John Spencer has taken over from Tony the task of 
Roster Master. He has already completed the roster 
for Sunday 18th December, which is at page three of this 
Bulletin. 

We then have two more race meetings on Monday 2nd 
January and Thursday 12th January. If you already know 
your availability for those two dates please let John 
know. This will be a big help for him and his hope to have 
these two rosters completed before Christmas when he 
and Sandra have booked a cruise.  



 

MEAL NUMBERS John Hayes will assume that you 

ARE attending unless you let him know by Sunday 

noon that you are not. The details are  . 

  Phone 0413 015 776 or, if that fails,   

Shirl on 0419 404 220 

      Email  hayesjm40@hotmail.com  

Duty This Week        

November 29 

Next  Week        

December 6 

Badges Allan Veness David Collis 

Invocation/toast Steve  Young Steve Brogan 

Meet & Greet Derek Anderson Andrew Elek 

Cashiers Tony Armstrong     

Keith Armstrong 

John Gillett           

Pauline Gleeson 

4 Way Test Phil Armstrong Rohan Gleeson 

Introduce John Gillett ——————- 

Thank Phil Armstrong ——————— 

November 29 Amelia Seymour Ameia will be discussing 

her takeover of a flying  

enterprise at the Airport. 

We should also have   

Scholarship awardees. 

December 6 AGM  

December 13 Christmas Party At the Golf Club 

December 18 Races Narooma Cup 

Birthday  None  Anniversary The Naders 

Program 

  

  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

Moruya Golf Club, Tuesday 30 November 2021. 

Meeting opened: 7:54pm 

Apologies: Pauline Gleeson, Sue Proud, Alan Shephard 

Motion: That the Minutes of the AGM held on 10 Decem-

ber 2020 as printed in the Bulletin of 21November 2021 be 

accepted. Moved:  The Board              Seconded: Shirley 

Hayes         Carried 

Motion: That the Annual Report as published in the 

Changeover Bulletin of 22 June 2021 be accepted.           

Moved:  The Board                                           Seconded: 

Derek Anderson                   Carried 

Motion: That the Financial Statement for Rotary year 

2020-2021 as printed in the Bulletin of 21 November 2021 

be accepted. Moved: The Board                     Seconded: Ro-

han Gleeson                      Carried 

Election of officers to serve under President Shirley Hayes 

for Rotary Year 2022- 2023. As these are the only nomina-

tions for those positions they are duly elected. 

Vice President: Andrew Elek 
Secretary: Andrew Elek 
Treasurer: Rohan Gleeson 
Assistant Treasurer: Fred Power 
Club Service:  John Spencer 
Sergeant: Jeff Proud plus members 
Community Service: Tony Armstrong* 
International Service: Shirley Hayes 
Youth Service: TBA 
Programs: TBA 
Vocational Service: Pauline Gleeson 
Protection: TBA 
Membership: Peter Smith 
Environment: Chris Manahan, Derek Anderson, An-
drew Elek 
Bulletin: John Sewell 
Catering: Ward Hack 
Foundation: Keith Armstrong 
ShelterBox: Alan Shephard 

*Col Jay will continue to lead the cemetery project and the 
dog enclosure. 
5. Meeting close :7:58pm   
Keith Armstrong    Chris Manahan 

Moruya Rotary Secretary     Moruya Rotary President 

The Scholarship Program 
Ryle Schuchmann: Carroll College: has been award-
ed the $5000 scholarship to assist with his Bachelor of 
Health and Physical Education at Wollongong University. 
 
Ava Weymans: Moruya High School: has been 
awarded the $4000 scholarship to assist with her Bache-
lor of Medical Science at Newcastle University. 
 
These two will join us on the 29 November meeting to-
gether with last years awardees, Thomas Derwent and 
Amanda Emery. They will receive the second instal-
ment of their scholarship. 

    Christmas Party 
 

Tuesday 13 December 2022 

Moruya Golf Club, 6:30pm for 7:30pm 

Two course dinner, main and dessert, 

$35 per head 

Attendance to Keith Armstrong by 5th 
December 0408 236630, 
armnleg2@bigpond.net.au 

Activities: all suggestions welcome, kar-
aoke? Santa? fashions on the field? qui-
et talk time? Keith's travel slides? Guest 

speaker? Cheeky Charley? Card games?  

 


